
April 8, 2024 Park Board Minutes 

  
Members present: Al Kreikemeier, Bill Landholm, Dave Wimmer, Bonnie Kreikemeier, Trent 

Kaup, and Kathy Mahannah.  Kathy made a motion to approve minutes as presented. Trent 

seconded. Motion passed.   

 

Trent will put together a group of members from the baseball and softball organizations, two 

members from the Park Board along with LeAnn Ritter to look at the feasibility for the new field 

at Timmerman. 

 

The Board discussed painting the foul poles at the Timmermann Field Complex. The board 

decided to have the park staff paint them instead of hiring it out. 

 

Trent will place signs on the camper pads that can be reserved. The city will build a reservation 

system that will be linked to the city web site.  Bill made a motion to add new rules to the 

camper pads. Kathy seconded.  Motion passed. 

1. Reservation for camper pads will be made on the reservation system linked to the city 

web site. 

2. Camper pads can be reserved with a two-night minimum stay. 

3. No refunds for reserved spots. 

 

Kathy made a motion to a $1.00 increase in the supervisor pay at Neligh Park. Dave seconded.  

Motion passed. 

 

Trent made a motion to hire an assistant swim team coach.  Dave seconded.  Motion passed. 

 

Dave made a motion to place the new AD in the maintenance building along with signage at 

Timmerman Park and to give Kathy Andersen a key so she can make necessary 

maintenance/updates to the device.  Trent seconded.  Motion passed. 

 

There was discussion on cameras for the pool and restroom supervision at Neligh Park.  Board 

will take to the City on rules and suggestions. 

 

Chris Kreikemeier made a request to add park recreation highlights to the city website.  For 

example: new pool, playground equipment, etc. 

 

Next meeting is May 13, 2024 at 7:00 pm. 

 

Dave made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Trent seconded. Motion passed. 

 

 

 


